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24 CFR Ch. IX (4–1–13 Edition) § 964.15 

§ 964.15 HUD policy on resident man-
agement. 

It is HUD’s policy to encourage resi-
dent management. HUD encourages 
HAs, resident councils and resident 
management corporations to explore 
the various functions involved in man-
agement to identify appropriate oppor-
tunities for contracting with a resident 
management corporation. Potential 
benefits of resident-managed entities 
include improved quality of life, expe-
riencing the dignity of meaningful 
work, enabling residents to choose 
where they want to live, and meaning-
ful participation in the management of 
the housing development. 

§ 964.16 HUD role in activities under 
this part. 

(a) General. Subject to the require-
ments of this part and other require-
ments imposed on HAs by the ACC, 
statute or regulation, the form and ex-
tent of resident participation including 
resident management are local deci-
sions to be made jointly by resident 
councils/resident management corpora-
tions and their HAs. HUD will promote 
tenant participation and tenant oppor-
tunities programs, and will provide ad-
ditional guidance, as necessary and ap-
propriate. In addition, HUD will en-
deavor to provide technical assistance 
in connection with these initiatives. 

(b) Monitoring. HUD shall ensure that 
the requirements under this part are 
operating efficiently and effectively. 

§ 964.18 HA role in activities under 
subparts B & C. 

(a) HAs with 250 units or more. (1) A 
HA shall officially recognize a duly 
elected resident council as the sole rep-
resentative of the residents it purports 
to represent, and support its tenant 
participation activities. 

(2) When requested by residents, a HA 
shall provide appropriate guidance to 
residents to assist them in establishing 
and maintaining a resident council. 

(3) A HA may consult with residents, 
or resident councils (if they exist), to 
determine the extent to which resi-
dents desire to participate in activities 
involving their community, including 
the management of specific functions 
of a public housing development that 
may be mutually agreeable to the HA 

and the resident council/resident man-
agement corporation. 

(4) A HA shall provide the residents 
or any resident council with current 
information concerning the HA’s poli-
cies on tenant participation in manage-
ment. 

(5) If requested, a HA should provide 
a duly recognized resident council of-
fice space and meeting facilities, free 
of charge, preferably within the devel-
opment it represents. If there is no 
community or rental space available, a 
request to approve a vacant unit for 
this non-dwelling use will be consid-
ered on a case-by-case basis. 

(6) If requested, a HA shall negotiate 
with the duly elected resident council 
on all uses of community space for 
meetings, recreation and social serv-
ices and other resident participation 
activities pursuant to HUD guidelines. 
Such agreements shall be put into a 
written document to be signed by the 
HA and the resident council. If a HA 
fails to negotiate with a resident coun-
cil in good faith or, after negotiations, 
refuses to permit such usage of commu-
nity space, the resident council may 
file an informal appeal with HUD, set-
ting out the circumstances and pro-
viding copies of relevant materials evi-
dencing the resident council’s efforts 
to negotiate a written agreement. HUD 
shall require the HA to respond with a 
report stating the HA’s reasons for re-
jecting the request or for refusing to 
negotiate. HUD shall require the par-
ties (with or without direct HUD par-
ticipation) to undertake or to resume 
negotiations on an agreement. If no 
resolution is achieved within 90 days 
from the date HUD required the parties 
to undertake or resume such negotia-
tions, HUD shall serve notice on both 
parties that administrative remedies 
have been exhausted (except that, pur-
suant to mutual agreement of the par-
ties, the time for negotiations may be 
extended by no more than an addi-
tional 30 days). 

(7) In no event shall HUD or a HA 
recognize a competing resident council 
once a duly elected resident council 
has been established. Any funding of 
resident activities and resident input 
into decisions concerning public hous-
ing operations shall be made only 
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